23rd November 2018

Dear Parents and Carers

Weekly Newsletter

Class Attendance Award for week ending 16 th November 2018			
		Attendance	Minutes Late
First	Year 2	100%	40
Second	Year 6	98.1%	75
Third	Year 3	97.5%	15
Fourth	Year 5	96.1%	30
Fifth	Year 1	95.2%	20
Sixth	Year 4	93.5%	40
Seventh	Reception	89.6%	245

Well done once again to Year 2 for 100% attendance!

Parking

Please can I ask parents **not to park** outside St Berteline's Vicarage when dropping off and collecting your children from school. The vicar and his wife require 24 hour access due to the nature of their work and their own family requirements.

Celebration Assembly and Coffee Morning

The last celebration assembly and coffee morning of this year will be next Friday 30th November. The Recorder Club will also be performing at this assembly.



Please can I ask parents and carers who are attending assembly to refrain from talking throughout. The children look forward to assembly every week to share their achievements and the constant chatter from some parents is very distracting. The children are expected to remain quiet throughout and I shouldn't have to ask the parents to do the same.

Starlight Clothing Collection

Thank you to everyone who brought in donations for the Starlight Clothing Collection. We collected 54kg of clothing and raised £16.20 for the school.

School Allotment

Calling all budding gardeners!! On Mondays our gardener comes in to school to tidy up our allotment and to prepare it for planting for spring. He could really use a helping hand. If there is anyone who is available from 1.30pm to 2.45pm on Mondays and owns a spade, please come along to the main office.



Brrr... Coats, Hats and Scarves!

As winter is upon us and the weather has turned cold, please can you make sure that your child wears a coat and jumper or cardigan to school each day

Christmas Performances

A separate letter has been sent home about the performances for both KS1 and KS2. Tickets are on a first come first served basis and are available for £1.00 each.

Please send in your child's costume as soon as possible.

School Trips

Please return all permission slips and money for the Panto and Chester Zoo as soon as possible. If you require a letter, please ask for one at the office.

Christmas Tombola Donations Please

Please can you send in new items for the Christmas tombola by Friday 7th December.



Christmas Dinner

Christmas dinner will be served on Thursday 13th December. Please see menu below. If your child does not want Christmas dinner, please can you send them in with a packed lunch as there will be no other option on this day.

Menu

Traditional Roast Turkey Dinner
Sage and Onion Stuffing Balls
Chipolata Sausage
Carrot Batons and Broccoli
Roast & Mashed Potatoes
Gravy

Christmas Surprise Cake or Christmas Ice Cream Tub

Tangerine Milkshake, Water or Cuplet

Thank you for all your support.

P. Nenman

Kind regards

Miss P Newman Headteacher